
 

Headteacher  : Mrs  Donna Lee                                                                                                                                       15th January 2024 

E-mail: d.lee103@nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk 

Website: http// www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk                

SpringTerm Newsletter 

Welcome Back 

Happy New Year, we all hope 
you have had a lovely Christmas 
holiday. Thankyou for all the 
beautiful gifts and cards. It is 
really appreciated. 

Punctuality 
It is great to see so many children 

arriving to school on time and being 

involved in their learning right from 

the beginning of the day. Class 1, 2 and 

Class 3 begin their phonics sessions at 

8.45 am and Class 4 and Class 5 begin 

their challenge time activities at 8.45 

am. We also have co-ordination 

programmes, reading/maths/speech 

and language interventions and lego 

therapy running at that time. 

Being frequently late for school means 

lost learning: 

o Arriving 5 minutes late every 

day adds up to over 3 days lost 

each year. 

o Arriving 15 minutes late every 

day is the same as being absent 

for 2 weeks a year. 

o Arriving 30 minutes late every 

day is the same as being absent 

for 19 days a year. 

Lateness to School 

School starts at 8:45 am. Your child 

will receive a late mark if they arrive 

after this time. If your child arrives 

after the register closes at 9.15 

am they will be given an unauthorised 

late mark. Persistent Unauthorised 

late marks will result in a referral to 

the Local Authority School 

Improvement Officer for further 

intervention and enforcement action 

may be taken. 

Please can you ensure children arrive 

at school for 8.45am. Thank you so 

much to parents/carers for your 

continued support. 

Holidays in Term Time 
We have seen a large increase in 

requests for holidays in term time. Due 

to this, our school attendance has fallen 

from 96.7% to 95.5%. Our school 

attendance target is 96%. This target is 

National Average. Ofsted evaluate 

school attendance and a low attendance 

can affect school’s Ofsted judgements. 
Just to remind parents and carers that 

as of 1st September 2013, Head 

Teachers may not grant any leave of 

absence during term time unless there 

are exceptional circumstances. Absence 

during term time should be avoided 

because children can fall behind with 

their work and may find it difficult to 

integrate. An application using the leave 

of absence form (available from the 

school office) for leave must be made in 

writing to the Head Teacher, detailing 

the exceptional circumstances. The 

Head Teacher must be satisfied the 

circumstances warrant the granting of 

leave. If you do not apply for leave in 

advance, the absence will be recorded as 

unauthorised. You can be fined for taking 

your child on holiday during term time 

without consent from the school.  

Texts/Emails 
We regularly send texts to parents with 

details of events happening in school or 

just reminders. We are now also sending 

emails. Thank you for your patience while 

we are updating this. Letters have been 

sent out explaining our new systems. 

Please notify school if you haven’t 
received any texts/emails in the last 

week. Your contact details may need 

updating.  

School Website 
Please continue to look at our school 

website on 

www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk for 

diary dates, latest news, celebrations, 

advice and information. 

Multi Skills Event-Maiden 
Castle 

Class 3 have had a fantastic 
morning at Maiden Castle, taking 
part in a multis-skills event. We 
took part in a street dance lesson 
and learnt how to do new age 
curling. We had lots of fun and 
learnt lots of new skills. 

 

http://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/0e6b8f70-243a-487a-b4ff-6f92258fe50a/
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Diary Dates 
 

Wed 17th Jan- Art Coffee 

Morning 

 

Fri 19th Jan- Weight and Height 

Checks for Reception and Year 6 

 

Tue 23rd Jan- KS2 Swimming Gala 

 

Wed 24th Jan- Newage Curling 

 

Tue 30th Jan- KS2 SATs (Year 

5/6) Meeting with 

Parents/Carers 

 

Wed 31st Jan- Archery 

 

Thur 1st Feb- Year 5/6 Mini Police 

Sessions Start 

 

Tue 6th Feb- Safer Internet Day 

Coffee Morning 

 

Tue 6th Feb- Year 5/6 Tag Rugby-

Maiden Castle 

 

https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/cb3af2ea-347e-4f1b-8f64-7943f9e5c124/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/5fec5447-b9db-4919-8385-80124cfe44ab/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/886d4243-fdf6-4337-8490-ebc7e8d545ba/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/80e995d5-5c9c-45c0-811b-4dc470560053/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/c0989b5f-4a2a-4267-82b2-38f4e62b254b/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/2a28a2b5-2414-402e-983f-3b2a9273de9d/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/d61590e0-eac2-4a09-9b0b-1848a1229442/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/854b9f53-410e-4677-a3cd-9b0ea97f9d89/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/6979f1ae-d14e-4b51-be24-bdf04d485e59/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/74a5967e-cd03-42e6-8182-94f74711bf1b/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/224e6b93-131e-491c-9612-83ead4e20998/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/2624001e-ada9-4a42-822f-3d4a18d98223/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/c8d03fae-5ad0-4a63-a64b-0a441e28f2d3/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/our-classes/class-3/8f7a9e5e-67fe-4b82-b37f-6a03354d71e8/
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Fri 9th Feb- Class 3 Dance 

Festival -Durham Gala 

 

Thur 15th Feb- Springtime Disco 

 

Fri 16th Feb- End of Half Term 

 

Mon 26th Feb- Children return to 

school 

-Whole School Adam Bushnell 

Workshops 

-Beginning of Fairtrade Fortnight 
 

Further letters/details will 

follow about each event 
 

Absences 

By law, all children of compulsory 

school age must get a suitable, full-

time education. As a parent/carer, you 

are responsible for making sure this 

happens. Once your child is 

registered at Nettlesworth Primary 

School, you are responsible for 

making sure your child has regular 

and punctual attendance at school.   

The Local Authority (LA) is 

responsible for making sure that 

parents/carers fulfil their 

responsibilities, and the school must 

tell the LA if your child is regularly 

absent from school. As a 

parent/carer, you are committing an 

offence if you fail to make sure that 

your child attends school regularly. 

You run the risk of being prosecuted 

by the LA if your child’s attendance is 
poor. 

Reporting School Absence 

We appreciate there may be times 

your child is unwell or unable to attend 

school. As a parent you have a 

responsibility to:- 

o Contact school on the first 

morning of absence, providing a 

reason for their absence. 

o Keep school informed on a 

regular basis if your child is 

absent for a long period. 

o Provide medical evidence if this 

has been requested by the 

school 

If school are not informed and unable 

to contact you via telephone regarding 

your child’s absence a letter will be 
sent requesting details of the absence 

or our Parent Support Advisor will 

come out and visit to see if you need 

any support. If this is not returned 

and still no reason for the absence is 

provided the absence will be marked 

as unauthorised. 

Only head teachers can authorise 

absence and it is at their discretion as 

to whether the reason provided is 

acceptable or not.  

If your child is unwell, please contact 

school office as soon as possible by 

9am. It is important that children 

attend school as often as possible 

because if they are not in school they 

cannot learn.  

The minimum acceptable level of 

school attendance is 96%. We believe 

as a school that identifying poor 

attendance and issues affecting 

attendance early as well as working 

in partnership with parents we can 

significantly improve attendance and 

prevent a child becoming a 

persistent absentee and involvement 

with the Local authority.   Below 

outlines the procedure that we follow 

to support and improve attendance: 

• Notice to Improve Letter – sent 

home to indicate to 

parents/cares that attendance 

is starting to decline. This will 

be sent to students below 96% 

attendance. 

• Medical Evidence Request Letter – 
sent home to request medical 

evidence to be provided to 

support absence, without this 

future absence will be marked 

as unauthorised. This could be 

in the form of an 

appointment card or proof of 

medication given by the 

doctor 

• Parents/carers to be invited to 

attend a school attendance 

meeting to discuss concerns 

and set targets to improve 

attendance. 

• If your child’s attendance falls to 
90% or below, this is 

considered, by the 

Government, to be persistent 

absence. Where attendance 

falls below 90% and there are 

unauthorised absences a 

referral will be made to the 

Local Authority School 

Improvement Officer for 

further intervention and 

enforcement action may be 

taken. 

 

Cornerstones Engagement 
in Class 4 
 

To kick off our new topic of 
‘Potions’, we created our very 
own potions in class! We mixed a 
range of ingredients together to 
create real life, colourful, bubbling 
potions! Everyone has so much 
fun creating this experiment and 
we even discussed what each of 
our potions would do if you drank 
them – yuck! 

UNCRC Article 31 – every child has the right 
to take part in a wide range of activities.  
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https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/7facd418-a080-4ecd-8131-5fdfead4dfe5/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/7b006fa8-de5c-4e07-a7ae-bacd38996d2f/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/516961da-af2c-4934-ac08-9b86260df8e5/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/23e080c9-7097-4bcf-b79a-be22eae360c1/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/8fef28e5-9924-4acf-a30e-8efd84754e81/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/70694911-a521-458b-9325-3e59e11f8615/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/0a452d14-b612-4e1f-8bec-5c5f9c2d6dac/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/b215ed41-09cd-4883-9823-77e4e03109a8/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/dab9afb4-3745-434d-962f-185c7cbd1443/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/44d3b4b5-b927-494e-8bc2-95282ae42cf8/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/db1e2c8d-260f-46bd-946d-330570cf13b0/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/3a4076b9-64c7-4116-afc5-895999de898d/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/8fe7e702-2df4-4d65-b38c-040d25a865ae/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/1131401d-1d71-45e8-8180-98aefb710818/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/5a5570c7-18a7-4b24-94df-d3fbe05debc4/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/a7ef2dd6-0cd5-410e-85a0-6181491bec2b/
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Topic engagement in Class 3 – Gods 
and Mortals 

UNCRC Article 31 – Right to take part in a range 
of activities. 

To launch our new topic, we have 
had a fun filled afternoon in the 
life of Ancient Greece. We have 
taken on the role of some well 
known Gods and Goddesses and 
made our very own Ancient 
Greek coins out of clay. We have 
also made our own crowns! We 
have already learnt some 
interesting facts about life in 
Antient Greece and can name 
some Gods and Goddesses. We 
are looking forward to learning 
more about this topic and 
finishing off our coins! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/339d4a2b-b4b5-4ff4-a5dc-1dfb2d529d02/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/83317323-f7a8-437f-95e0-4e936d9c2c3d/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/b91133c1-e142-4767-bb92-93e633485388/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/652fbf76-2f94-4cf9-94c0-bd1c8846d318/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/d776a7da-04f8-4d9f-9a0f-08afd9130c4b/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/0e3804e3-3fcb-4fd2-9b91-47beda30c60a/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/1cdda9b8-c7ba-4643-92e9-4d691f97c101/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/d7ae5f32-a462-4f03-b46b-a0f275faec9b/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/f9214f73-fd52-4d55-a8b4-d3bd028ac455/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/81f17a25-f9ce-46df-84f7-c751bdc0a9f0/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/930155bd-a3f1-4266-9f43-f2612e889eb4/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/62864751-e6d2-4bcc-bde7-8a9c71d3cc50/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/3ef5cc3d-f809-445c-8638-ef76b92dbcef/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/49882a7f-e1d1-4d7c-9dd0-bab3a2b95bc8/
https://www.nettlesworth.durham.sch.uk/home/99bc0478-ae51-4d47-9051-a688c6674486/

